
 
July 29, 2024 
 
 
Dear Katie at The Big Bad Rescue Network, 
 
 

I am writing to you as one of the veterinarians for the Wolf PAWS wolf-dog sanctuary. I am a 
board-certified zoological medicine veterinarian and faculty member at the University of Tennessee 
College of Veterinary Medicine. We have served as the primary veterinarians for this program for over 
a decade. We provide both preventive medical care and emergency medical care. Jennifer Ackley, 
Director of Wolf PAWS, prioritizes the well-being of the animals and operates with integrity. I am 
happy to confirm that The Wolf PAWS program provides healthy environments for wolf-dogs and 
Jennifer and her staff/volunteers are always organized and on top of the well-being of the animals.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Julie Sheldon, DVM, MS, DACZM 
Clinical Assistant Professor of Zoological Medicine 
College of Veterinary Medicine 
University of Tennessee 


